

ROCKY POINT UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT ROCKY POINT HIGH SCHOOL

82 Rocky Point - Yaphank Road Rocky Point, New York 11778

Telephone: (631) 744-1600 Fax: (631) 591-0146

Dr. Michael F. RingSuperintendent of Schools

Susann Crossan, Principal Michael Gabriel, Assistant Principal Joseph Tapler, Assistant Principal

August 2017

To the Parents/Guardians of Ninth Grade Students:

RE: Ninth Grade Orientation

We would like to welcome your child to the high school and hope you are having a wonderful summer. We look forward to meeting the Class of 2021 and hope the students are returning to school with excitement and enthusiasm as they begin their high school experience.

Orientation for incoming ninth grade students will be held on Thursday, August 24, 2017 from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. We hope your child will be able to attend. The orientation will begin in the cafeteria with a bagel breakfast so students can socialize and re-connect with their classmates after the summer break. We then will move to the auditorium where the students will be introduced to the high school guidance counselors and review graduation requirements. An overview of our Code of Conduct and clubs and activities also will be discussed. Students will have the opportunity to try out their lockers and locate the classrooms according to their individual schedules. **Please remember to have your child bring a copy of his/her printed schedule, accessed from the parent portal, to the orientation program.** Schedules will be available on Thursday, August 17, 2017.

This event is for our ninth grade students; however, parents should be aware that a Ninth Grade Parent Orientation will take place at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, September 28, 2017 prior to the start of Open School Night. Transportation will not be provided for the student orientation. Please drop your child at the front of the high school at 9:00 a.m. The program will conclude at 11:00 a.m.; therefore, please be sure your child has a ride home at that time.

With your support, we will strive to develop a strong work ethic and healthy study habits for your child. We will encourage students to be accountable for their academic success and personal growth as they navigate their journey through high school. We look forward to seeing your child on August 24th.

Sincerely,

Susann Crossan Principal Michael Gabriel Assistant Principal Joseph Tapler Assistant Principal